
Minutes of the

Manitowoc-Calumet Library System

Board of Trustees Meeting

November 14, 2012
Brillion Public Library

The regular meeting of the Manitowoc-Calumet Library System Board was called to order at the Brillion Public Library on Wednesday, November 14, 2012, at 6:30 p.m., by President of the Board, 
James VandenBoom.
Members Present:   Cheryl Kjelstrup, Faye Konen, Mary Muellenbach, Ray Mueller, Lyle Ott, 
Marilyn Schuh, Karen Valencia, James VandenBoom, Robert Vollendorf, Darlene Waterstreet
Members Absent:  Julie Grinde, Alex Olson, Katherine Ristow, Carol Wagner

Others Present:   Jeff Dawson, Connie Griseto, Chris Moede, Rebecca Petersen, Ginger Schmidlkofer,
Cherilyn Stewart, Barb Weber(6:40 p.m.)
Minutes:  A motion was made by Muellenbach and seconded by Vollendorf to accept the minutes of the 
September 26, 2012, MCLS Board meeting.  Motion carried.  

Public Comment:  None
Communications:  VandenBoom circulated two news articles – one concerning the possible system merger and the other about mini libraries.  
Financial Business:    A motion was made by Konen and seconded by Waterstreet to approve the September and October 2012 financial reports.  Motion carried.
A motion was made by Kjelstrup and seconded by Konen to approve the October and November 2012 payment of bills.  Motion carried.

A motion was made by Mueller and seconded by Kjelstrup to approve the LARS financial report through October 2012.  Motion carried.  
System Director's Report:    A written report was included in the Board packets.  Petersen added that she attended a COLAND (Wisconsin Council on Library and Network Development) meeting at Mead Public Library in November.   SRRLAW asked WiLS to conduct a system services summit in Madison; date is set for February 5, 2013.    Petersen stated that system merger options are still being studied.  Exploring a possible combined ILS with the Brown County Library is also a new option that will be looked at.
System IT/ILS Specialist's Report:   A written report was included in the Board packets.  The new Enterprise Catalog, which runs aside eLibrary, has been a great addition and offers patrons more options.  Patrons will still be able to use the old catalog – without Enterprise.                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                   
There was discussion regarding Overdrive and the waiting time for requested material.  It was noted that you can see where you are in the queue by looking under “My Account”.
Member Library Directors' Reports:  Reports were presented by Chris Moede, Barb Weber, Cherilyn Stewart, Jeff Dawson, and Ray Mueller for Steve Thiry.
Unfinished Business:   

Approve Revised 2013 System Plan:   The revised 2013 System Plan now shows $14,184 moved into the System Aid Carryover column, reflecting the Technology Grant carryover fund expenditures.  A motion was made by Muellenbach and seconded by Kjelstrup to approve the revised 2013 System Plan.  Motion carried.


System Merger Discussions Update:  It was the consensus of the Board that a Merger Committee meeting is not necessary at this time.  In early 2013, Eastern Shores expects a recommendation concerning their merger possibilities.  We will review their findings and further pursue our options, as more information is available.  
New Business:   

Update of Board Member Appointments and Reappointments for 2013-2015:   Five Board members had terms expiring at the end of 2012:  Mueller, Olson, Ristow, Vollendorf, and Waterstreet.  Both Mueller and Vollendorf have elected to remain on the Board for another term.  Waterstreet will be resigning.  Petersen will contact Olson and Ristow.  

Designate Banking Institution:   A motion was made by Vollendorf and seconded by Muellenbach to remain with Bank First National as our official banking institution  Motion carried.        
Designate Auditor and Authorize Contract for 2012 Audit:   Petersen presented two bids to the Board for our annual audit.  A third firm contacted was not able to provide a quote due to MCLS being a government entity.   Anderson Tackman was the lower of the two bids presented.  A motion was made by Kjelstrup and seconded by Muellenbach to designate Anderson Tackman as the auditor for 2012.  Motion carried.  
Appoint Board Officer Nominating Committee to Nominate Officers for 2013:  VandenBoom will head this committee and bring information to the January 2013 meeting.  

Trustee Education:   A Library Legislative Day registration form and WLA State Legislation Agenda were included in the Board folders.  Board members were encouraged to attend and support public library interests.
Select dates for 2013 meetings and confirm date and set place for next meeting:  Muellenbach moved that we accept the dates for the 2013 Board meetings, as presented in Enclosure #11.  Seconded by Kjelstrup.  Motion carried.  
Confirm Date and Set Place of Next Meeting:  The next MCLS Board meeting will be held on Wednesday, January 30, at 6:30 p.m., at the Manitowoc Public Library.  

Adjourn:  A motion to adjourn was made at 7:50 p.m. by Waterstreet and seconded by Konen.  Motion carried.
Respectfully submitted,
Connie Griseto

